The Hon. Doug Ford, M.P.P.




The Hon. Steve Clark, M.P.P.

Premier of Ontario





Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing

[Date]
Dear Premier Ford and Minister Clark;

We are writing to ask, as a matter of urgency, that you restore the moratorium on evictions which existed from March to July of this year. We are also asking you to invest more funding in municipalities to allow them to create more housing options.

As the second wave of COVID-19 continues to rise, and the economic effects of the pandemic continue to deepen, there is a very real risk that many families will find themselves unhoused, at a time when the importance of stable housing for public health has never been more obvious. Racialized people, people with disabilities, and single parents are at particular risk of losing housing, and these are exactly the populations which have borne the heaviest burden of illness during the pandemic.

According to the Daily Bread Food Bank, 81% of respondents to a survey conducted this summer were now spending over half of household income on rent, compared to 67% before the pandemic. “With 34% of respondents unable to continue paying rent in four to six months if the crisis continues,” they said in August, “we are facing a potential future crisis of evictions.” The situation has only become more serious since then.
When municipalities around the province are struggling to provide safe shelter for the many thousands who are already homeless, we cannot allow that number to be increased. Good tenants have fallen behind on rent because of circumstances beyond their control. Many people have experienced job loss, reductions in hours, work lost due to illness, or work lost due to the need to care for children at home. These people should not be forced into homelessness, which would increase not only their risk, but the risk to public health more broadly.
The recently passed Bill 184 makes the process of evictions much easier. We believe this legislation is flawed, and should be significantly revised in order to provide greater tenant protection. We also believe that measures including rent controls and rent relief would stabilize the provincial housing situation in a way which would be more sustainable for both tenants and landlords. But as an immediate interim measure, a restoration of the eviction moratorium would prevent the worst consequences of this flawed legislation and allow time for more serious consideration of housing needs.
The right to adequate housing is recognized in international law and must be respected in the province of Ontario. As Anglicans, we are required by our baptismal vows to “seek and serve Christ in all persons.” If our neighbours are homeless, or at risk of becoming homeless, it is our Christian duty to speak out.

Sincerely yours,

NAMES
We are sure that you appreciate the importance of this issue, and we look forward to your response.
